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UPDATE 

 

31st May 2022 
 
Dear Community Member 
 
As you may be aware, our combined heat and power recovery unit – Cogen - has been required 
to shut down and restart more frequently than planned leading to regretted periods of noise 
disruption for our local communities. 
 
To improve the unit reliability we are undertaking a major programme of work to service and 
upgrade the unit this summer. Critically, we will be installing a new silencer which is designed to 
lower noise associated with unit operations, and most significantly through unit shut-down and 
re-starts.  
 
To allow our team to begin this work, we plan to safely shut down the Cogen down during the 
day on Wednesday 1 June.  
 
If you live in the immediate surrounding area, you may hear a short period of noise but we are 
taking steps to minimise this wherever possible. 
 

We currently anticipate re-starting the unit, following completion of the work, towards the end 
of July. We will provide you with further updates in advance.  
 
We thank you for your patience and understanding as we undertake these improvements. 
 
Regards 
Annita McCurdy 
Process Manager 

 


